

Erin Mills Soccer Club

EMSC Information Bulletin

Date: March 13, 2020

To: Club Membership

CC: EMSC Staff

FROM: Samantha Stewart, Business Manager

Subject: EMSC Statement on COVID-19, March 13 Update

The Erin Mills Soccer Club has been closely monitoring all updates as it relates to the Coronavirus (COVID-19) situation, on an hourly and daily basis.

Last evening, Ontario Soccer, in consultation with Canada Soccer and medical professionals, made an announcement to immediately suspend all sanctioned soccer activities in the province of Ontario until further notice due to the Coronavirus pandemic. Ontario sanctioned activities include, but not limited to, all competitions, training, coach and match official education, and team building activities.

Due to these updates, EMSC has made the difficult decision to **suspend all programs immediately until further notice**. **Further communication regarding programs and fees will be provided within the next seven (7) business days.** During this time, the offices of EMSC will be closed to the public, but staff will be available via email/phone during regular customer service hours.

EMSC will continue to follow the directions of Ontario/Canada Soccer, Peel Region Health and Health Canada as our main priority is to ensure the health and safety of our members.

Further information and updates from Ontario Soccer

Further information and updates from Peel Region Health